
Dear Friends and Partners, 

You prayed, you gave… many were saved, healed, delivered and several 
answered the call to ministry! 
 
Late Wednesday (Nov. 22) I returned from our 2 week mission trip to 
Zimbabwe. Safely home! Most of us slept all day Thursday after over 24 
hours flying. A 30 hour trip with layovers.  
 
The team of 5 ladies who went with me are incredible women of God: 
Debbie Martinez, Sally Gray, Chris Wilson, Glenda Vernon, Melissa 
Herring, along with me, Cheryl Coulter. What a team God put together! 
 
Women of Africa Zimbabwe leadership meets with Team USA 

 
First, we had the annual Women of Africa conference. God just showed 
up and out everywhere! Many saved, healed and delivered! Several 
answered the call to ministry. 

 



 
The workshop on Forgiveness on Saturday was one of the most 
powerful sessions I have ever experienced. Sally Gray taught on the why 
and how, with a demonstration of the steps with Precious Musanyera. 
They then paired off in 2s and each walked through forgiving, healing, 
freedom! 
Throughout the week others sought help to forgive and be free! 
 
The time with stories, songs, and games with ICM Academy teachers and 
pupils was such fun. Debbie and Chris were awesome! 

 
 
We visited many churches and home groups in town and in the bush. 

 
 
Sally, Chris, and Melissa had a great afternoon with the youth with 
games and teachings on a Biblical World View and about Being an 
Influencer. 
 



 

 
 
We also drove out to Muda and prayed over our new property in the 
bush where we will build an ICM Academy Christian school (ICM: 
Immanuel Chapel Ministries) and church. 
 

 
 
We continue, with your help, to provide funds for food distribution each 
month to needy families in the area, as well as ICM families. 



 
 
At the ICM main campus school it is time to build a another classroom to 
add the next grade level! We are reaching and impacting the community, 
as well as training and influencing the next generations. 
 
I thank God on every remembrance of you and for your prayers and help 
in the continuing work in Zimbabwe. You are appreciated!! 
My love and prayers, 
Cheryl 
 

 


